July 8, 2001

Today we opened trench D4, which encompasses the 5 to 5 the sounding was done in for D3 and an adjoining 5 to 5 to the S of D3. D4 is an 10 to 5 trench. We removed a few centimeters of topsoil from the entire trench ( a safety precaution to prevent tumble downhill into D1 or its immediate S) and took off about 20cm along the W baulk (the uphill baulk).

We are leaving an interior baulk around the sounding in the former D3 (which occupied about 4m square of the NE corner of the trench) as a stratigraphic guide until we reach the level of the sounding in the trench at large. Otherwise, an worked stone was found, kt#4003, and a rock feature may be appearing in the NW corner. For now the whole trench is 4000, save the sounding. There was a problem with elevations in the SW corner, so they are not on the plan.

